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WHATôS INSIDE 

Be a Summer Musician  x  Yay, Grads! 

Read the details here. page 6 

Bible Stories Featured this Summer 

All ages will hear old tales. pages 5, 13 

Brookside Gardens Included in Tour 

Help out and/or attend! page 12 

Double Dose: July & August Volunteers 

We love our Sunday volunteers! page 14 

Get Out! 

Places to have fun together. pg. 2, 5, 6, 9 

Kids: Just for Fun 

Psalm puzzle & a yummy treat! page 4 

Looking/Thinking Ahead, NHCUCC 

Annual Meeting is for everyone. page 7 

Marlaynaôs Musings 

Letôs walk & grow together. page 2 

Serve Together in Various Ways 

Can you give some time? page 8 

Sharing Joys and Sorrows 

News of our church family. page 10 

Story Hour Focuses on Heifer Intôl 

Bring your friends & neighbors! page 3 

Thrift Shop, Xmas Fair, Fellowship 

Opportunities abound here! page 11 

[  [  [  [  [ 

 

  

PPlleeaassee  NNoottee::  CChhuurrcchh  OOffffiiccee  

HHoouurrss  ffoorr  JJuullyy  1188--2288  wwiillll  bbee  

99  aamm  ttoo  NNOOOONN,,  MMoonn..--TThhuurrss..  

~~      ~~      ~~ 
 

EEnnjjooyy  tthhee  SSuummmmeerr;;  

CCoonnnneecctt  wwiitthh  eeaacchh  ootthheerr!!  

ÈÈ  SSttoorryy  HHoouurr  

ÈÈ  MMeennôôss  GGrroouupp  

ÈÈ  GGaarrddeenn  TToouurr  

ÈÈ  BBlleessssiinngg  ooff  tthhee  AAnniimmaallss  

ÈÈ  OOuuttiinnggss  ttoo  HHeeiiffeerr  FFaarrmm,,  

          PPaawwttuucckkaawwaayy  SSttaattee  PPaarrkk  

ÈÈ  FFiisshheerr  CCaattss  GGaammee  

--  aanndd  mmoorree!!  RReeaadd  tthhiiss  ssuummmmeerr  

iissssuuee  ttoo  sseeee  tthhee  ooppttiioonnss..  

  

 
 
 
 

Enjoy your summer vacation. 
Donôt forget your pledge to Brookside! 

 

http://www.brooksidecc.org/
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.ghettobirdsnest.com/files/mail-clipart-8034-you-got-mail-blue-design.png&imgrefurl=http://www.ghettobirdsnest.com/support-the-nest.html&docid=PgrnI7M0XZc2iM&tbnid=JQBYmmyKem1qfM:&w=600&h=445&bih=895&biw=1680&ved=0ahUKEwi-kY3937vNAhXK1x4KHSSoADY4ZBAzCGUoYTBh&iact=mrc&uact=8
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Marlaynaôs Musings 

On June 19th, we received new covenant members into the church. It was  

wonderful to welcome themðand we celebrate their presence in the congregation! 

Receiving new members is a gift to the church in many waysðnot only do we have 

the opportunity to get to know new, interesting, talented people as we serve God 

together, but we also have the opportunity to look again at what it means for any 

one of us to be a church member.   

As I suggested in church on June 19th, letôs begin by acknowledging that membership in a church 

does not mean that God loves some of us more than others. We are all Godôs children, equally loved by 

God, whether we take the step of official membership or not. So, membership in a church is not a state-

ment about Godôs love of us, but rather about our decision to follow God together with a particular 

community of people.   

Itôs about saying to our brothers and sisters in this place called Brookside Church: Iôm with you.  

You can count on me. You have encouraged me in my faith, and I want to encourage you in yours. 

Membership is acknowledging that faith is not a solitary practice. We are in this together, and we need 

each other to better serve and follow Jesus. Or, as it says in the church covenant (which is based on a 

Congregational Church Covenant dating back to the 1600ôs), ñWe pledge to walk together in the way of 

the Lordéò 

This all sounds great, doesnôt it?! And it is great! But what the covenant doesnôt say is that some-

times itôs not all that easy to walk together. I was reminded of this, literally, on Fatherôs Day afternoon, 

when I tried to keep up with my nephew when both of us were walking back to our cars after visiting my 

father-in-law. My nephew is six feet tall, has long strides, and was wearing running shoes. I am five feet 

tall, have short strides, was wearing heelsðand I was nursing a blister on my big toe. Walking together 

took some effort for both of usðI had to speed up; he had to slow down.   

The same is true in the church when we try to walk together ñin the way of the Lord.ò It sometimes 

takes some effort to match each otherôs strides, to recognize and appreciate our differences, to notice 

that some of us may be nursing invisible blisters. Walking together requires paying attention, asking 

questions, getting to know each other. And, it sometimes involves saying to each other, ñIôm not sure 

you realize it, but you just stepped on my big toe. And it really hurts because I already had a blister 

there.ò   

May Godôs Grace be with us as we practice walking together, as we take the time to learn more 

about each other, and as we grow together in love and service. 

Blessings, 

Pastor Marlayna 

 

The Lord God Bless Them All 

Sunday, July 31, 8 am ï join your fellow Brooksiders in Stark Park*  for a 

brief ñBlessing of the Animalsò worship service. Bring your friends ï canine, 

feline, and human ï and join us as we celebrate all creatures great and small! We 

will sing a couple of songs, pray a couple of prayers, and then invite people to 

bring their animals forward for individual prayers of blessing. 

For those folks with ñless traditionalò pets, or creatures who donôt take to travel, photos/drawings of 

pets are also welcome. This would allow birds, fish, hamsters, any farm animals, frogs, cats, guard dogs, 

feral animals such as barn cats, unpredictable animals such as wolf hybrids, and other pets a way to be 

included.  x  The Vitality Team 

* Note:  We just applied to the City to hold this service in Stark Park. If the city does not accept the 

application, we will find another location and will let you know. 

  



July/August, 2016 3 



July/August, 2016 4 

Kidsô Activity Page 
 
  



July/August, 2016 5 

Summer Church School Will Explore Stories from the Bible 

This Summer in the childrenôs Workshops we will be focusing on stories in  

the Bible. We started on June 19th with the Creation Story. The stories we will be 

covering are: Noahôs Ark, Joseph, King David, Daniel and Lions, and Jonah from 

the Hebrew Scriptures; House on the Rock, Jesus Walks on Water, The Good Samaritan, Prodigal Son, 

Zacchaeus, and Jesus Feeds 5000 from the Gospels. They wonôt be exactly in that order for they will be 

coordinated with the stories that Rev. Schmidt will using when possible. These Workshops are for chil-

dren pre-kindergarten through 4th grade. Older children are encouraged to remain in worship to enjoy the 

story that Rev. Schmidt will be telling. 

Please note: there will be no workshop on July 3. Children age 5 and under may be brought down to 

the Nursery/Crib Room at any time during the service. 

 

Secret Pal Program Fosters Intergenerational Friendships  

Secret Pal letters went out on June 20th. Hopefully all children and secret pals have 

been in touch by now. Each parent received the address of their childôs secret pal so the 

child can correspond directly with their pal. A luncheon for the pals to meet each other 

will be held on Sunday, September 18. 

 

Confirmation Class Gets Underway 

This summer we begin a confirmation program at Brookside. Four young people will be meeting 

with Pastor Marlayna twice a month to review the basics of the Christian faith and talk about what it 

means to be a member of a church, and Brookside Church in particular. Please keep them in your  

prayers as they learn and grow together! 

 

Trip to Heifer Farm in Rutland, MA: RSVP by July 6 

As part of our Summer Story Hour and church-wide mission focus on 

Heifer International, we are planning a church outing to the Heifer Farm in 

Rutland, MA, on Saturday, July 16. Join us for an Animal Connections 

workshop from 10 am-12:30 pm to learn about the many benefits animals 

provide while we participate in seasonal activities such as spinning wool,  

collecting eggs, milking a goat or grooming livestock. Bring a picnic lunch to enjoy on the farm after 

our workshop. The cost of the workshop is $10/person. If you would like to participate, please RSVP  

by July 6 to Sarah Duffley, duffleytaylor@gmail.com or speak to her at church. 

 

Save the Date: Outing to Pawtuckaway State Park 

Thanks to all who completed the Summer Outing Survey. The winner is ... Pawtuckaway State Park 

on Saturday, August 20. Get ready for some lakeside fun with options of swimming, hiking, canoeing/ 

kayaking, or just relaxing on the beach. Look for more information in the Brookside Bridge and the  

bulletin as the date draws nearer. 

 

  

mailto:duffleytaylor@gmail.com
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Consider Sharing Your Musical Talent this Summer 

I hope you all are having an enjoyable summer and have had the opportuni-

ty to experience some moments of rest and/or renewal. I am still looking to fill 

a few Sundays with special musicians this summer ï it can be a solo/duet/ 

ensemble, whatever works, and it can be members, neighbors, and definitely 

any of our talented children. Please contact me at music@brooksidecc.org and 

let me know what date is good for you! 

Also, save August 31 for going to see the Fisher Cats! Itôs a 6:35 game and the Chancel Choir and 

Kyra W. are singing at the park that night so we hope you can join us for an end-of-the-summer fun 

night! Discounted tickets are available ï please see me or email me to sign up. 

In peace and harmony, 

Kim Whitehead, Minister of Music 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS and Best Wishes to Our Graduates! 

Andrew Cleary graduated from Central High School. He completed the Game Design course offered 

at Manchester School of Technology. This was a two-year commitment, and he had to take two courses 

each semester on line to accommodate the missing classes while being bussed to and from MST. He 

completed three years of Latin, the last two on line. He will be attending Keene State College in the fall, 

with a Computer Science major. (Sister Meg will be a Senior there next year.) Andrew lifeguards at the 

Manchester YMCA on the weekends and has two saves while lifeguarding. 
 
Thokozile Dhliwayo graduated from Goffstown High School. She will be joining her sister at UNH 

Durham and majoring in bio medical, on the track to transfer into their nursing program. She plans on 

getting her LNA license this summer to get her toes wet into the medical field and is excited to extend 

her love for science and caring for others at UNH. After getting her bachelors, she plans on going to 

nurse practitioner school. 
 
Evan Mun graduated from Campbell High School in Litchfield. He was named Valedictorian of his 

graduating class. He will be attending Northeastern University in the fall majoring in biochemistry. 
 
Claire Tourigny graduated from Central High School. In the fall she will attend Hollins University in 

Roanoke, Virginia where she will study Creative Writing and Communications. 
 

x  x  x  x  x 
 
Chris Davison graduated cum laude from Western New England University on May 21st with a BS 

in Pharmaceutical Business and a minor in economics. He begins working at Medicus in Windham, NH 

in June and has plans to pursue his MBA. 
 
Kyle Mun received his BS in Clinical Health from Ithaca College, Ithaca, NY. He will continue on 

with graduate studies for two more years to earn his Doctorate in Physical Therapy (DPT). 
 
Sumani Rameshwaram received a Master of Science degree from SNHU on May 15. She has been 

applying for jobs in IT and hopes to start working soon. She thanks the congregation for their prayers 

and generous financial support. 

  

mailto:music@brooksidecc.org
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NEW HAMPSHIRE CONFERENCE, UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 

2016 Annual Meeting, ñMusic in the Airò ï Saturday, October 22 

Who Should Attend? 

¶ UCC Clergy with Full Standing in New Hampshire (voting) 

¶ Annual Meeting Lay Delegates (voting) 

¶ Visitors (non-voting)* 

       *anyone not listed above is welcome to attend as a non-voting visitor 
 

Do you know who your churchôs Delegates are? Your churchôs Delegates... 

¶ Vote and represent you and your church at the Annual Meeting. 

¶ Report back to your congregation on the business and happenings of the Conference. 

¶ Are the ones to speak with about your views concerning current issues facing your church, and 

the Conference. 
 
[Note:  Brooksideôs Delegates are listed on the ñOfficers, Ministry Groups & Staff Membersò  

                  page, near the end of each monthôs Chronicle.] 
 

Why You Should Attend?  

¶ Join the other churches of the Conference in uplifting worship. 

¶ Learn more about the Conferenceôs Ministries & Mission Groups. 

¶ Experience Keynote Musician, Rev. Bryan Sirchio.  

¶ Experience the power of God as we hear Music in the Air... 
 

How To Register?  

A link to the Annual Meeting registration website will be available in ñThe Weekly Newsò  

(e-newsletter of the New Hampshire Conference, United Church of Christ) or at www.nhcucc.org in 

August when registration opens. 

 

x   x   x   x   x   x   x 

 

Update on Pastorôs Discretionary Fund 

As you know, here at Brookside we have a fund called ñPastorôs Discretionary 

Fund,ò from which the pastor can withdraw funds to confidentially help people in 

need who are connected to Brookside in some way. Most of the funds are used to 

help people who are active participants/members in our congregation. Some of the 

funds help people who live in the Manchester community. In my experience, folks 

who have been helped by the fund come to the pastorôs attention only when they 

have exhausted all other avenues of support and donôt have another place to turn for 

help. In other words, we are their last remaining safety net.  

In March, I let you know that the fund was almost empty, and I asked for donations, since the main 

way the fund is replenished is through the generosity of church members. As I expected and hoped, you 

came throughðyay, Brookside! Praise God! Since March, we have received $1,700 in donations, which 

have been used to help two families and three individuals with rent; two families and one individual 

with gas cards; and one family with a co-pay for a doctorôs visit. Your generosity enables our church to 

confidentially help people in need who may have nowhere else to turn. Thank you for your generosity!! 

Blessings, 

Pastor Marlayna 

http://www.nhcucc.org/
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Loaves and Fishes Helps Reduce Hunger in Summer Months 

Please remember the first Sunday of the month is Brooksideôs Loaves and Fishes 

offering. Donations of non-perishable food items and personal-sized toiletries are  

delivered to New Horizons to benefit those in need through its Food Pantry, Shelter, 

and Soup Kitchen. Try to add a few items to your shopping cart and bring them when 

you come to worship on July 3 and/or August 7. Thank you for sharing! 

 

ñGranite State Organizing Projectò Event You May Wish to Participate in 

Monday, July 4 at 10:00 am:  Fourth of July Amherst Celebration held at Wilkins School. 

Parade to create awareness about Expanding Retirement and Economic Security. 

To learn more about GSOP or the event listed above, please visit http://granitestateorganizing.org/ or 

speak directly with one of the Brookside GSOP Representatives, Elaine Knight or Susan Walker. 

Note from the Mission Ministry:  We wanted to pass along this information from GSOP. However, 

we recognize that our church is made up of diverse people with diverse views about various issues, so 

we respect everyoneôs right to take whatever stance prayerfully feels right to them. 

 

Summer Opportunities to Connect with Our Partners in Zimbabwe 

First, there will be a phone call to Sakubva Church on Sunday, July 17 at 11:30 am  

in the Lounge. All interested Brooksiders are invited to participate as we share joys and 

concerns, faith and prayer with our brothers and sisters across the Atlantic. Please consider 

joining us! 

Second, The United Church Christ in Keene plans to coordinate another shipment of supplies to 

Zimbabwe on September 10, as was done last year. Specific items needed have not yet been identified, 

but there is always a need for reading materials both for children and adults. Stay tuned to the weekly 

bulletin and The Brookside Bridge to learn more as information becomes available. 

 

New Horizons Volunteers Needed 

We need a team from Brookside to serve supper at the Soup Kitchen on Tuesday, 

August 30, from 4:15 to 6:00 p.m. To sign up, or to learn more about opportunities to 

serve at New Horizons, please contact Nancy Popp at 755-4880 or popplaw@live.com. 

 

x   x   x   x   x   x   x 

 

Room to Serve...Looking for Fellowship Hour Clean-Up Coordinator 

The Council of Ministries is considering changing the way that we coordinate the clean-up of Fel-

lowship Hour. We are looking for individuals from the church to volunteer for this task once or twice a 

year, and we are hoping to find a coordinator to organize and manage the sign-ups for Fellowship Hour 

clean-up. If you are willing to help ensure that this community-building tradition continues, please speak 

to Pastor Marlayna or e-mail Sarah Duffley at duffleytaylor@gmail.com. 

  

http://granitestateorganizing.org/
mailto:popplaw@live.com
mailto:duffleytaylor@gmail.com
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Share Some Summer Fun 

Food for thought from our Vitality Team: 

Dear Brookside Families:  As we approach the months of 

vacations, beach trips, lake outings, cookouts and tons of other 

great summer activities, I want you to remember to keep in mind 

the value of opening your world to invitation.   

Take a minute when planning these events for you and your family and ask who can I invite from 

my neighborhood or community of friends to join us. Who do I know would enjoy sharing this joyful 

experience with us? Then extend the invitation.   

Then take another minute and ask who from Brookside can I offer an invitation to as well. Then  

extend that invitation also.   

The goal I would like to see everyone set is to open up and offer one or more of their summer activi-

ties to this challenge. The hope is that we can all gain valuable connections with our friends, neighbors 

and church by opening our lives to invitation. There is also a valuable opportunity to share common  

stories and experiences and get to know the people in our lives better.   

Why do this? Why do it this way?  

Well, we (the vitality team) have learned that the practices of growing churches have used this expe-

rience successfully. Not as a recruitment tool, or as a method to evangelize to unsuspecting friends. No. 

What they learned is that when bonds are created outside of the church; when friends and neighbors saw 

themselves and connected with other families in the church; they were open to the possibility of getting 

closer to that faith community.   

Yes. It really is that simple.   

I would love to hear from you. Please share with me stories of your experiences. For me, the next 

time I pack up the kids to go to the beach I will be sure to invite a family from their school, and a family 

from Brookside to join us for the day. The only item on the agenda: Summer Fun.   

Brian Brady, Vitality Team Member 

 

For Example: Get Together for a Swinging Good Time! 

Looking for something to share with family and friends? Join us on Sunday, July 3 for an afternoon 

concert at Stark Park! This is a wonderful opportunity to not only share an afternoon with fellow 

Brooksiders, we also encourage you to bring a friend or relative who you feel would enjoy a summer 

afternoon of music and fellowship with friends and family at Brookside! A group of us will be meeting 

at Brookside Sunday afternoon at 1:15 pm (on the front steps of the church) to walk to Stark Park for the 

concert's 2:00 pm start. (New Legacy Swing Band will be playing.) Feel free to meet us here or at the 

park. So bring a blanket, a cold drink and a friend or two! Hope to see you there!  x  The Vitality Team 

 

Stay Healthy over the Summer 

The Parish Nurse has hours here every week, on Thursdays from 10:00  

to 11:30 am in Room D. Avail yourself of free nurse consultation, blood  

pressure checks, health information, referrals and more. Learn more about  

this program by logging on to www.catholicmedicalcenter.org/community-health/parish-nurse.aspx. 

 

Buté If Youôre Hospitalized 

Remember to call the church office (669-2807) if you want the pastor to know that youôre in the 

hospital. Due to federal law, hospitals are not permitted to provide us with this information. 

http://www.catholicmedicalcenter.org/community-health/parish-nurse.aspx
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Holy Communion Served by Intinction in Summer Months 

On the first Sundays in July, August and September we will celebrate Holy Communion by intinc-

tion. This practice is used at our Maundy Thursday Service, and it creates a meditative way of celebrat-

ing this sacrament. The servers will walk to the center aisle. One person will have a cup with juice and 

the other a plate of bread. Intinction simply means that after taking a piece of bread, the recipient dips 

the bread into the juice and then eats the bread immediately. Intinction emphasizes oneôs faith in coming 

forward to receive what Christ gives. Those who are unable to walk forward will be served at their pews. 

We hope that you will enjoy this different but reverent way of celebrating Communion during the sum-

mer months. 

Please note, we use gluten-free bread for Communion, so that those who have a 

gluten intolerance may participate fully in the sacrament. 

Deacons scheduled to serve are: 

July 3:  Mary Pratt & Denise Forest; Brian Brady assisting. 

August 7:  Scott Milne & Doug Dixon; George Abbott assisting. 

September 4:  George Abbott & Denise Forest; Ellen Tourigny assisting. 

 

Three New Members Join; So Can You!   
Plus: How to Schedule a Baptism 

We welcome Michael Beaule, Nan Cates, and Karen Soule, who joined Brookside 

Congregational Church on June 19. We praise God for their presence among us! 

If you would like to become a covenant member of Brookside Congregational Church, 

or schedule a Baptism, please speak with Pastor Marlayna (669-2807 x101 or pastor@brooksidecc.org). 

 

We Extend Our Sympathy 

Condolences to the family of James Law, who died on May 24. Surviving family 

members include Brooksiders Brenda Law (sister) and nieces Karyn OôNeil and 

Donna Molony. 

Brookside member James Milne died on June 14. Jim is survived by his wife Sue 

and their children and grandchildren, including Brooksiders Scott, Calley and Sienna 

Milne. A service celebrating Jimôs life was held at Brookside on June 17. 

Please hold these families in your prayers during this difficult  time. 

 

Church Tour Offers Chance to Explore Nooks and Crannies 

July has a 5th Sunday, and that often means a tour of the church facility is given to those who are  

interested. Please meet tour guide Bill Hoysradt outside near the lemonade area on Sunday, July 31 

around 11:15 am, and you may learn some interesting bits of Brooksideôs history that you never knew! 

 

Ink/Toner Cartridges = Rewards 

Please try to remember, on an ongoing basis, to drop off your used printer cartridges at Brookside, as 

we can turn them in at Staples and earn reward points toward future purchases. Every little bit helps! 

mailto:pastor@brooksidecc.org
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Men Are Invited to ñNo Green Bananasò 

This group of retired Brookside men meets on the 1st and 3rd 

Tuesdays of the month at 9 am at Blakeôs Restaurant (Maple & 

Webster Streets) to enjoy breakfast and discussion. Join them on 

Tuesdays, July 5 & 19 and August 2 & 16 for good food and 

company. To find out more, call Herb Pence, 624-1287. 

 

Womenôs Union Wraps Up Year, Looks Ahead to Next One 

The Womenôs Union Annual Meeting was held on Thursday evening, May 19 with fellowship in the 

Manning House parlor followed by a catered dinner in the dining room. Twenty-three women and two 

men attended both the business meeting and the dinner. Agreement was reached to maintain the four 

meetings per year, as outlined below 

Womenôs Union 2016-17 Meeting Schedule 

¶ October 15, Saturday ï 11 am-2 pm in Fellowship Hall ï Pie baking for the Fair ï open to 

everyone ï Sally Sederquist & Bertha Siesicki, coordinators 

¶ December 10, Saturday ï 11 am-2:30 pm in Manning House ï Christmas luncheon with a 

guest speaker ï Carole Whitcher, coordinator 

¶ March 11, Saturday ï 5-8 pm in Fellowship Hall ï fundraiser with Youth Group ï Irish dinner 

(Corned Beef & Cabbage) ï Sally Sederquist, coordinator 

¶ May 18, Thursday ï 5-8 pm in Manning House ï Annual Meeting ï Sis Dunn, coordinator 

The executive committee (Sally Sederquist, Carole Whitcher, Sis Dunn and Jean Dickson) will meet 

during the summer to update the 2016-17 program booklet. 

 

Thrift Shop Will Feature Childrenôs Specials on Wednesdays through July 

We will have a weekly Children's Room sales event every Wednesday to coincide with the Chil-

dren's Story Hour. June 29th will be the Patio Party Sidewalk Sale of toys and 50% off all children's 

clothing. Then each Wednesday following - through the end of the Story Hour event schedule there will 

be surprise "Bargain Buys" in the Children's Room. We are hoping to draw in the parents from the 

weekly Story Hour Event to shop the Thrift Shop Children's Room on a regular basis.  

Note:  We will open at 11:00 on the five Story Hour Wednesdays: June 29 through July 27. 

As always, you are encouraged to SHOP ï DONATE ï VOLUNTEER at the Brookside Thrift Shop! 

 

Take Advantage of Those Lazy Days of Summer and 
Plan Ahead for Christmas at the Brook 

It may be hard to even think about Christmas as we roll into summer, but 

we can all plan ahead to make this year's Christmas at the Brook a success. 

While the fruits and vegetables are in season, please keep in mind, we could 

use homemade jams and jellies, pickles, pickled beans, etc. And, if you are 

feeling crafty and have some extra time, we need handmade scarves, gloves, 

potholders, wooden items, cards, paintings, and pottery, among other things 

to sell at the church's craft table at this year's Christmas at the Brook ï Saturday, November 12. Please 

email christmasatthebrook@gmail.com with any questions. Thanks in advance! 

  

mailto:christmasatthebrook@gmail.com
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Working Hard to Beautify Brooksideôs Grounds 

Our gratitude should be given to the following members who contributed toward the revival of the 

Church's gardens: Michael Beaule who spread mulch to all the flower beds, Alex Medina who worked 

with the wood-chips as well as Tim Roy and Ralph Leach (these last two are members of the community 

garden). They all used the humble wheelbarrow (hard work for sure). This month we have rebuilt the 

grape vine thanks to Bob Merrill  and Sarah Merrill. The rose bed has been cleaned, fertilized and new 

concrete edge has been put in place around it. Becky Boisvert planted some flowers, but the flower beds 

are at this moment still in need of new flowers. On the corner of Clark and Elm Street, workers have put 

together two benches using leftovers of granite slabs. These are some of projects done up to this point. 

Regards, Oscar Coronado [who also has been working overtime on the grounds] 

 

  
Faithful Stewards Corner 

Our thanks to: 

¶ Mike Beaule, Alex Medina, and Tim Roy, for helping Oscar Coronado move wood chips. 

¶ For all who helped make the June 5 Picnic a success, especially: 

o Alexander Medina and Bob Boisvert, for working the grill. 

o Tasha Ross and Stephanie Strandson, for getting food out and toasting the rolls. 

o Rand Cayer and Sarah Duffley, for set-up. 

o Jean Dickson, for helping clean up. 

¶ Church Staff: Heath Auger, Nicole Grinnell, Fran Hakenson, Marlayna Schmidt, Ellen 

Tourigny, Kim Whitehead, and Vicky Wisner, for all the work they do ñbehind the scenesò 

to make ministry run smoothly. 

If any ministry member has someone to mention for the ñFaithful Stewards Corner,ò send their 

names to the church office by the 15th of each month for the Chronicle. 

 
  Brookside�¶s 

  Gardens will 

  be one of the 

  featured stops! 


